
 

 

Grant Assistance for Grass-Roots Human Security Project  
Signing Ceremony for   

The Project for Rehabilitation of the Community Center in St. Andrew 
Southern Region 

 

On March 11, 2022, the grant contract (84,120 USD) was signed between 
Ambassador Fujiwara and Mr. Cunningham representing St. Luke’s Anglican Church.  
 
In his remarks, Ambassador Fujiwara highly evaluated the social contribution 
activities that St. Luke’s Anglican Church has been carrying out for the communities 
of St. Andrew Southern region. These activities include the provision of breakfast on 
Wednesday and lunch on Friday, implementation of workshops, and free medical 
check-ups. Moreover, he pointed out that preventing adverse health effects and 
providing a safe environment in which people can receive social service activities by 
removing asbestos correspond with the principle of human security, and is extremely 
important.  
 
By rehabilitating the asbestos roof of the community center, this project assists in 
preventing adverse health effects and also enabling resumption of the food and 
medical assistance as well as youth and childcare education programs in a safe 
environment while empowering local residents.   
 
Organizations who are involved in the social contribution activities and stakeholders 
attended the event and emphasized the importance of securing a safe environment. 
In addition, they expressed the expectation for resumption of the social assistance. 



1. Ambassador Fujiwara addressing his 

remarks 

2. Mr. Cunningham addressing invocation 

and welcome 
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4. Mr. Cunningham (left) and Ambassador 
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5. Mr. Cunningham (left) and Ambassador 

Fujiwara (right)  

6. Touring of the community center  

 

 

 

 

 


